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To all Members & Associates:

"My country owes me nothing. It gave me, as it gives every boy and girl, a chance. It gave me schooling, independence of action, opportunity for service and honor. In no other land could a boy from a country village, without inheritance or influential friends, look forward with unbounded hope." 

independence quote by Herbert Hoover

FROM THE SQUARE OFFICE

(mine's not oval)

Let me begin this message by welcoming home our web master/Face Book mgr./PR lady, Pat Rose. Pat has undergone a very lengthy recovery from surgery at the Dayton VA hospital and survived it. Now all we have to do is keep an eye on her to insure that she doesn't overdo it. Between her sons and Chapter 55 she has plenty of watch dogs.
Since the last newsletter lots has happened. We had a hugely successful Free Coffee Break over the very busy Memorial Day weekend raising over $4k to help our outreach programs. We conducted the annual memorial service for the 38 Licking County Vietnam KIA's. In addition to this we awarded three $500.00 scholarships to some very deserving Licking County high school students.

Chapter 55 also participated in the Heath, Ohio Armed Forces Appreciation parade, the Granville, Ohio July 4th parade and the July 4th celebration in Heath, Ohio. Unfortunately we had to back out of one event due to high winds and severe weather that made it unsafe to transport our UH-1B helicopter. Maybe next year. One very big event that is coming up involves the Dublin Arts council's presentation of the Eddie Adams photographic collection. Mr. Adams recorded the execution of a Viet Cong by a police chief - a picture that will be a part of history forever.

If I stole part of Pat's thunder then I apologize. She has been gone a long time and has been sorely missed.
The V V A's National Convention begins the week of July the 20th and I will make a report in the next newsletter (unless my brain goes blank - again).
To our new members: WELCOME HOME! & Welcome Aboard!
Mark A. Rehl - President

AKA: Squid Pres
MAY YOU HAVE FAIR WINDS AND FOLLOWING SEAS

MEMBER FEATURE – Larry Frazee
Larry Frazee of Pickerington, Ohio, was elected to the position of VVA National Treasurer in 2009. He served in the U.S. Army from 1966 to 1968, with a tour of duty in Vietnam as Senior Supply Specialist, attached to the 3rd Battalion, 8th Infantry, 4th Infantry Division.

Larry, a member of VVA since 1991, has served in numerous leadership positions at the chapter, state, and national level. He is currently a member of VVA Chapter 55 in Newark, Ohio, and serves as the treasurer of both the Buckeye State Council and the Vietnam Veterans Buckeye Foundation.

On his return home from Vietnam, Larry went back to work in the Financial Industry, retiring in 2006 from the Huntington National Bank. Larry has 38 years of finance and audit experience, in which he holds a BS in Accounting from Franklin University, a degree in auditing from the Graduate School of Banking at the University of Wisconsin-Madison, and is a CPA. Larry has served on numerous boards and advisory committees in his field, including past secretary of the Institute for Internal Auditors.

He has also served in a leadership capacity for numerous civic and professional non-profit organizations, including, most recently, as treasurer of his Homeowners Association.

Larry and his wife, Linda, have been married for 47 years. They are the parents of Alan and Michelle and are blessed with five grandchildren.
FOOTNOTE: If you would like to participate in Chapter 55 Member Feature, please send a brief bio to Pat Rose by email or give it to her, typed or handwritten, at one of the chapter meetings.  
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MEMBER Birthdays
July
Paul Chapman

Gordon Cromwell

Edward Jones

Ralph McCoy

William Ohlinger

Lewis E. Ramsey

August
David Shoemaker
Robert Svendsen

NOTE: If you would like your birthday to be on file please get that info to Mark Rehl or Pat Rose. 

ANNIVERSARY OF ENROLLMENT IN VVA

July



years

Charlie Armstrong

21
Rick Armstrong


15

Mike Blayney


31

Timothy Caldwell

10

Tony Decker


13

Gary Jones


15

Howard Kern


21

Michael Kirk


  6

Ray Newell


  6

James Patrick


  2

Carl Paul


 12

Jerry Price


 12

August



years
Bobby Adkins


  7
James Keene


  2

Reuben Landrum, Jr.

24

Michael Laymon

  2

Ralph McCoy


27

Ronald Rehl


  7

Darryl Roundtree

  4

Henry Snodgrass

22

John Stoner


10

Stephen Trimmer

  1

Gary Ullom


10
Karen Armstrong

  4

William Burkamp

11

FEATURE – Code Talkers 
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Chester Nez, one of 29 Navajo Code Talkers whose language skills thwarted the Japanese military in World War II.
Communication is essential during any war and World War II was no different. From battalion to battalion or ship to ship - everyone must stay in contact to know when and where to attack or when to fall back. If the enemy were to hear these tactical conversations, not only would the element of surprise be lost, but the enemy could also reposition and get the upper hand. Codes (encryptions) were essential to protect these conversations.

Unfortunately, though codes were often used, they were also frequently broken. In 1942, a man named Philip Johnston thought of a code he thought unbreakable by the enemy. A code based on the Navajo language.

The son of a Protestant missionary, Philip Johnston spent much of his childhood on the Navajo reservation. He grew up with Navajo children, learning their language and their customs. As an adult, Johnston became an engineer for the city of Los Angeles but also spent a considerable amount of his time lecturing about the Navajos. 

Then one day, Johnston was reading the newspaper when he noticed a story about an armored division in Louisiana that was attempting to come up with a way to code military communications using Native American personnel. This story sparked an idea. The next day, Johnston headed to Camp Elliot (near San Diego) and presented his idea for a code to Lt. Col. James E. Jones, the Area Signal Officer. 

Lt. Col. Jones was skeptical. Previous attempts at similar codes failed because Native Americans had no words in their language for military terms. There was no need for Navajos to add a word in their language for "tank" or "machine gun" just as there is no reason in English to have different terms for your mother's brother and your father's brother - as some languages do - they're just both called "uncle." And often, when new inventions are created, other languages just absorb the same word. For example, in German a radio is called "Radio" and a computer is "Computer." Thus, Lt. Col. Jones was concerned that if they used any Native American languages as codes, the word for "machine gun" would become the English word "machine gun" - making the code easily decipherable. 

However, Johnston had another idea. Instead of adding the direct term "machine gun" to the Navajo language, they would designate a word or two already in the Navajo language for the military term. For example, the term for "machine gun" became "rapid-fire gun," the term for "battleship" became "whale," and the term for "fighter plane" became "hummingbird." 

Lt. Col. Jones recommended a demonstration for Major General Clayton B. Vogel. The demonstration was a success and Major General Vogel sent a letter to the Commandant of the United States Marine Corps recommending that they enlist 200 Navajos for this assignment. In response to the request, they were only given permission to begin a "pilot project" with 30 Navajos. 

Getting the Program Started 

Recruiters visited the Navajo reservation and selected the first 30 code talkers (one dropped out, so 29 started the program). Many of these young Navajos had never been off the reservation, making their transition to military life even more difficult. Yet they persevered. They worked night and day helping to create the code and to learn it. 

Once the code was created, the Navajo recruits were tested and re-tested. There could be no mistakes in any of the translations. One mistranslated word could lead to the death of thousands. Once the first 29 were trained, two remained behind to become instructors for future Navajo code talkers and the other 27 were sent to Guadalcanal to be the first to use the new code in combat. 

Having not gotten to participate in the creation of the code because he was a civilian, Johnston volunteered to enlist if he could participate in the program. His offer was accepted and Johnston took over the training aspect of the program. 

The program proved successful and soon the U.S. Marine Corps authorized unlimited recruiting for the Navajo code talkers program. The entire Navajo nation consisted of 50,000 people and by the end of the war 420 Navajo men worked as code talkers.

On the battlefield, the code was never written down, it was always spoken. In training, they had been repeatedly drilled with all 411 terms. The Navajo code talkers had to be able to send and receive the code as fast as possible. There was no time for hesitation. Trained and now fluent in the code, the Navajo code talkers were ready for battle.

The Navajo code talkers played a large role in the Allied success in the Pacific. The Navajos had created a code the enemy was unable to decipher.

VETERANS IN THE KNOW

Veterans Exposed to Agent Orange

Veterans who were exposed to Agent Orange or other herbicides during military service may be eligible for a variety of VA benefits, including disability compensation for diseases associated with exposure. Your dependents and survivors also may be eligible for benefits.

"Agent Orange" refers to a blend of tactical herbicides the U.S. military sprayed in the jungles of Vietnam and around the Korean demilitarized zone to remove trees and dense tropical foliage that provided enemy cover. Herbicides were also used by the U.S. military to defoliate military facilities in the U.S. and in other countries as far back as the 1950s.

VA and federal law presumes that certain diseases are a result of exposure to these herbicides. This "presumptive policy" simplifies the process for receiving compensation for these diseases since VA foregoes the normal requirements of proving that an illness began during or was worsened by your military service.
A Veteran who believes he or she has a disease caused by Agent Orange exposure that is not one of the conditions listed below must show an actual connection between the disease and herbicide exposure during military service.

Eligibility - Service in Vietnam or Korea

VA presumes that Veterans were exposed to Agent Orange or other herbicides if they served:

· In Vietnam anytime between January 9, 1962 and May 7, 1975, including brief visits ashore or service aboard a ship that operated on the inland waterways of Vietnam

· In or near the Korean demilitarized zone anytime between April 1, 1968 and August 31, 1971

If you fall into either category listed above, you do not have to show that you were exposed to Agent Orange to be eligible for disability compensation for diseases VA presumes are associated with it. Check the list of U.S. Navy and Coast Guard ships that operated in Vietnam to confirm whether your service aboard a ship allows VA to concede you were exposed to Agent Orange.

For more information go to www.benefits.va.gov


2015 EVENT SCHEDULE

(All events subject to change)

July

· 4 - Granville Parade

· 18 – Alexandria Fun Days – parade @ 11 a.m.
· 20 - VVA's National Convention 
August

· TBA

September

· 5 - 7 Swappers Day, Sportsman’s Club Dr.

· POW/MIA Vigil, Reynoldsburg

· 12 – Women’s Veteran Conference

· 19 - Chapter 55 picnic/party 

October

· Trick or Treat at the Heath City Building

November 

· 4 thru 7 - Freedoms Never Free

 (Lancaster Fairgrounds)

· 11 - Veterans Day

· Thanksgiving Baskets delivered

December

· Wreaths Across America

· Chapter 55 Christmas dinner/Secret Santa TBA

Chapter 55 Annual Coffee Break
The Vietnam Veterans of America, Chapter 55, Newark, OH held their Memorial Day weekend {May 22nd through May 25th} " Annual Coffee Break" at the rest area on the eastbound lane of I 70 between Buckeye Lake and Jacksontown. 
Thanks to all the volunteers and donators that helped to make the 2015 “Coffee Break” a success.
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Chapter 55 Flag Raising on Newark Square
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TRIVIA


The average age of the Signers of the Declaration of Independence was 45.


The youngest was Thomas Lynch, Jr (27) of South Carolina.


The oldest delegate was Benjamin Franklin (70) of Pennsylvania.


The lead author of The Declaration, Thomas Jefferson, was 33.





         LICKING COUNTY


       VETERANS ALLIANCE





This group is composed of members from all Licking County Veterans organizations and its sole purpose is to render proper graveside military honors for departed Veterans. This is a most gratifying endeavor. It is very satisfying to know that you assisted in the final honors of a Veteran.  Please consider giving an occasional hour or two to render the final honors to a departed Veteran. Contact information:


 Jim Wattercutter, Cdr. 740-522-1737.








REMAINING MEETING DATES FOR 2015


(Bold print indicates exception to typical 1st 


Meeting at the VFW on Forry Ave., Newark, OH





Monday of the month rule)





Monday – 3 August


2nd MONDAY – 14 SEPTEMBER


Monday – 5 October


Monday – 2 November











